
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting of December 8, 2021 
 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Wednesday, December 8, 2021, beginning at 4:00 p.m., followed by closed session, 
and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Ward Redistricting  
The Governing Board held a public hearing on a staff-proposed balancing of ward boundaries 
following the population changes identified in the 2020 Census. After listening to public 
comments, the Governing Board decided to seek additional information and options. Staff will 
bring ideas and suggestions to the regular December 15, 2021, Governing Board meeting for 
consideration. The deadline to submit the approved rebalanced ward boundaries is February 
28, 2022. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Contra Costa College amendment with Cabrillo Community College District to increase 
the budget and revise the effective date of an agreement to participate in the Bay Area 
Community College Consortium for the purpose of implementing the Strong Workforce 
Program; 

 a new Diablo Valley College (DVC) agreement with Key Code Media, Inc., to provide 
consulting to colleges and professional development for faculty in the information and 
communication technologies sector; 

 a new 4CD agreement with Collaborative Educational Leadership, Inc., to provide 
project management, including planning, organizing, coordinating and directing the 
three-year enrollment recovery campaign project; and 

 a new Los Medanos College agreement with Jordyn Flores to serve as a mentor and 
supervisor for child development students’ practicum hours. 

 
Out of State Field Trips 
The Governing Board gave approval for three out-of-state field trips for students. Details of 
those trips are listed below. 
 

 Approximately 30 students will travel to Spokane, Washington, for the Kennedy Center 
American College Theatre Festival from February 13, 2022, to February 19, 2022; 

 approximately 30 students will travel to Honolulu, Hawaii, for the Aloha State Choral 
Festival from March 16, 2022, to March 20, 2022; and  

 approximately 10 students will travel to Washington D.C., for the National Student 
Advocacy Conference from March 18, 2022, to March 22, 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy E. Walters, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, 

Secretary (Ward 5) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • John E. Márquez, (Ward 1) •Austin Green. Student 

Trustee 
 

 



Organizational Meeting Date Approved 
Due to language in Education Code Section 72000, the Governing Board agreed to hold its 
annual organizational meeting on Wednesday, December 15, 2022. 
 
Public Request to Investigate and Censure Governing Board President 
At the request of community member Maria Alegria, the Governing Board held a conversation to 
discuss the request to censure Governing Board President Andy Li for comments made at a 
previous public meeting. Following a public apology, the Governing Board agreed no further 
action was necessary. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of DVC student Chifrey Malto. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 


